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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Wednesday, April 24, 2024 

 

SH 99 and US 90A closure and detour scheduled for weekend of 4/26 

 

FORT BEND COUNTY, TX – The northbound frontage road at SH 99 between Sandhill Drive and US 90A will close this 

weekend, requiring travelers to take a detour from 9:00 p.m. on Friday, April 26, until midnight on Sunday, April 28. The 

office anticipates this section will reopen in time for Monday’s morning traffic to resume its normal pattern. 

During this period, traffic will be directed to turn east on Sandhill Drive, make a left onto Homeward Way, and then make 

a left onto Gateway Boulevard to reach Highway 90A and make a right onto SH 99 Frontage Road to continue traveling 

north. Signs will be posted all along the detour to guide drivers. 

Workers will spend the weekend installing Reinforced Concrete Boxes (RCB) alongside the road. 

  

 
 

Fort Bend County is home to nearly 900,000 people and is one of the fastest growing counties and most ethnically 

diverse counties in the United States. Commissioner McCoy took office in 2023 to serve Fort Bend Precinct 4’s 
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nearly 250,000 residents. For more information on what’s happening in Commissioner Precinct 4 visit our website 

(FBCTX.gov/Precinct4) or follow our socials @FBCprecinct4.  
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